
FISHING CREEK TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

3188 STATE ROUTE 487, ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859 

Phone: 570/683-5900 - email:  fishingcreektownship@gmail.com 

Minutes of February 6, 2018 Regular Meeting 

 

-The meeting was called to order at 6 PM by Chairman J. Kline.    

-January meeting minutes reviewed.   E. Bogert made motion to approve, seconded by J. Beishline.   Motion carried. 

-The financials were reviewed.  E. Bogert made motion to approve, seconded by J. Kline.  Motion carried.   

- Chairman J. Kline introduced Township Auditors Ann Filohoski, Sherry Imbarrato and Carolyn Coates.  He also 

thanked Jay Challingsworth for his service as past Township Supervisor. 

 

Reports: 

 

Road Foreman: 

-Crew continues to plow, cinder, maintain trucks.  Waste oil burner must be replaced.  Preparing for next storm. 

 

SEO:  

 

Pre-Construction Permits:  

 

Old Business: 

-Resident Crist asked if J. Kline contacted State Police regarding speeding on Mountain Road.  She felt Township should 

look into contracting with Benton for police protection or apply for grants to hire police officers to patrol Township.  J. 

Kline will check into possibilities. 

 

New Business: 

- J. Beishline made motion to sign 811 Proclamation, seconded by E. Bogert.  Motion carried. 

- Smith Subdivision reviewed.  J. Beishline made motion to approve, seconded by E. Bogert.  Motion carried. 

- J. Beishline made motion to advertise updated Floodplain Ordinance, seconded by E. Bogert.   Motion carried.  It is 

anticipated the ordinance will be adopted at the March 6 meeting. 

- The Memorandum of Understanding which will give the Townships consent for Columbia County to handle flood 

related issues was adopted pending final review.  J. Beishline made motion to accept, seconded by E. Bogert.  Motion 

carried. 

- Quotes received for radiant heating system.  Fuel source is propane.  Menco quoted $12,260.  Ezzyk quoted $18,320.  

Other type systems were priced, but were much more expensive.  J. Beishline made motion for Menco, seconded by E. 

Bogert.  Motion carried. 

 

Correspondence: 

 

Recognition of Guests/For the Good of the Township: 

- Resident Dluzeski questioned the procedure for snow removal after a storm is over.  J. Kline explained how it is 

determined to start clearing roads. 

- Resident Blakeney commented on snow removal. 

- Resident Stackhouse commented that grants for police protection cannot be counted on. 

 

There being no further business for consideration, J. Beishline made motion to adjourn, seconded by E. Bogert.  Motion 

carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:36 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Coralee Kindt 

Secretary/Treasurer 

 


